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Achieving Success 
 

Ark Atwood: Newsletter, Friday  3rd  March   
 

Dear Parents, 

Over the past few weeks, many of you have completed the Ark Network Parent Survey ð we had more 

Atwood parents complete it this year which is fantastic. For each of the questions, the software creates an 

average answer score out of 5 ð the higher the number, the happier the parents. Headline figures as 

follows: 

 2023 2022 

How do you feel your child is progressing with their learning this year? 4.2 4.0 

How confident do you feel in supporting your child's learning and 

development at home? 

4.1 4.0 

How comfortable do you feel with asking your child's teachers for advice? 4.5 4.3 

How do you rate the relationship you have with the school's leaders and 

teachers? 

4.4 4.2 

How confident do you feel that you can discuss issues or concerns openly 

with the school? 

4.3 4.0 

How much do you feel like a part of the school community? 3.9 3.6 

How happy is your child at this school? 4.4 4.3 

How likely are you to recommend this school to other parents? 4.4 4.2 

How well have you been able to support your child with technology-

related issues if needed? 

4.1 4.1 

 

It is fantastic that the answer for each question is higher than the figure for 2022 with the exception of the 

last question which is the same. 

Whilst the ôschool communityõ outcome is better than last year, I fully recognise that this figure should be 

higher. Parents are a central part of the school community and, whilst we see you each and every day on 

the gate, I want you to feel more a part of the work we do and for you to feel fully involved. We will be 

discussing this at our next leadership team meeting.  

Finally, a message from Atwoodõs new Headteacher, Tam Mckernan: 

It was great to spend the day at Atwood on Tuesday and to have the opportunity to meet with a 

number of parents and carers for the first time either during the ômeet and greetõ session or at the 

gate in the morning or after school.  Thank you for making me feel so welcome and your kind 

words of support, I am really looking forward to getting to know you all properly after the Easter 

break.  Once in post I will arrange more times and dates to hopefully get to meet with more of you 

however I will be in for one day each week for the remainder of the half term, so do come and 

introduce yourself at the gate.  

Have a great weekend,  

Best Wishes 

 

 

 

 
 

James Evelyn 

Headteacher, Ark Atwood Primary Academy 
 

 



 

Safer Internet Day  

This is our new e-safety display to celebrate our participation in ôSafer 

Internet Day 2023õ. Upper School children have celebrated the things 

that they like to do when online and spoke about any worries they may 

come across when being online. The theme this year is ôwant to talk 

about it?õ so this has allowed us to create a display to share advice and 

top tips for children to stay safe when online. The display was complete 

this week. 

 

Parent Governor  

We are looking to recruit one, possibly two parent governors to join our Local Governing body (LGB). 

Parent governors play a crucial role on our LGB, giving us that all-important parent perspective from those 

who are at the school gates, speaking to pupils and parents on a daily basis. As a parent governor, you 

would be representing the interests of all children in the school and your input would be greatly valued by 

the team and our new headteacher.  

The minimum time commitment is to attend at least four meetings per year, which take place from 4.30-

6.30 at the school. There will also be plenty of other opportunities to get involved in areas of interest for 

you. Deadline for applications is 17th March 2023 and you can find more details and the application form 

HERE or on the Atwood website under the ôGovernanceõ tab. 
 

 

 

Attendance Numbers ð w/c 27th February   

Nursery 97.1 Well done to this weekõs top class: 

 

 

 Belgium Class 

 

96.7% 
 

 

 
 

Attendance Top Tip  
 

As you know, we run a Breakfast Club and P3 run After 

School Club. This means that your child can be with us from 

7.45am to 5.50pm. However, we know that parents 

sometimes need help with collection/drop off. If you would 

like us to let you know of Atwood families in your nearby 

area who can help with the school run, ask the office who will 

be happy to advise. 

Mexico 85.7 

India 86.0 

Italy 85.7 

France 95.1 

China 93.5 

Barbados 91.3 

Norway 94.2 

Belgium 97.1 

Ghana 97.3 

Brazil 86.3 

Greece 90.1 

Spain 90.1 

Canada 91.7 

Australia 97.9 

Whole School 91.6 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

https://arkatwoodprimary.org/sites/default/files/Parent%20Governor%20Application%20Details.pdf


 

House Points  

 

The House Points for this week have been counted. Totals for this week: 

Aspiration & 

Achievement 

Scholarship Perseverance Integrity Respect & 

Responsibility 

Enthusiasm 

321 334 246 451 308 228 
 

Well done to Integrity House on a very successful week! 

 

School Envir onment  

The Atwood environment is looking lovely. As it is a quieter week on the news front, we thought weõd 

show off some of the lovely displays created across the school by our wonderful staff. 

  



 

Atwood Photo graphy Exhibition  

Last year, our Year 6 children spent a term learning about photography and then presented their 

photographs in an exhibition. This work was with Paddington Arts who will be exhibiting this work along 

with work from children at St Peterõs and St Mary of the Angels at Paddington Central from 22nd March to 

14th April. Please go along and take a look! 

  



 

E-Safety 

We share E-Safety information with parents in the Atwood newsletter. This is to help you in ensuring that 

your child can use technology safely. Please read the following information. 

 

 


